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Dear Task Force Members:

The March of Dimes Foundation, founded in 1938, is an internationally recognized charitable organization headquartered in White Plains, NY.  Our mission is to improve the health of babies by preventing birth defects, premature birth, and infant mortality. We carry out this mission through research, community services, education and advocacy to save babies' lives.  March of Dimes funded research cured polio in the 1950’s and is saving the lives of babies today through technological advances in prenatal and neonatal care.
We are writing to offer comments on the Whois Task Force Preliminary Report, and specifically to urge ICANN not to adopt the proposed change to long-standing Whois policy contained in Appendix A (the OPOC proposal).  The March of Dimes depends on ready access to a full range of registrant contact data in Whois in order to protect its world-famous brand and to crack down on fraudulent websites that deceive consumers and threaten to tarnish our reputation.  If the OPOC proposal were adopted, it would deprive us of the information we need to carry out these tasks, and would make it more difficult, more time-consuming, and/or more expensive for us to pursue the objective of helping to protect consumers from these fraudulent activities. 

The March of Dimes relies on its website, www.marchofdimes.com,  and on other Internet resources to carry out its vital mission.  Unfortunately, we frequently encounter fraudulent websites that have been set up to capitalize on our MARCH OF DIMES brand, which is famous around the world.  These websites are associated with domain names that are confusingly similar to our brand, and attract web surfers who support our mission.  The fraudulent sites seek to persuade visitors to donate funds or to surrender personal financial information which results in greater risks of identity theft.   At other times, the fraudulent sites point to pornography which is particularly disturbing to pregnant women and new mothers who may be searching for answers regarding the health of their babies.
The operators of these fraudulent sites need to be found quickly.   Our first stop is the Whois database—the fastest and most cost effective way to find valuable contact information.  The contact data in Whois provides valuable leads on the identity and location of the fraudulent domain name registrant and the technical contact data often leads to someone who is in a position to swiftly shut down the site.  None of this data would be available to us any longer via Whois if the OPOC proposal were adopted.  Instead, we would be left with the contact details for an “operational point of contact,” who might or might not be ready, willing or able to take the necessary corrective action, or to provide leads on the whereabouts and identity of the fraudster.  Indeed, unless the OPOC considered our concern about fraud and trademark infringement to be an “operational issue relating to a domain name,” he, she or it would have no responsibility to respond to us in any way.  

Interposing the OPOC between us and the Registered Name Holder is likely, in the vast majority of cases, to make an effective response to the fraud much more difficult and much slower than it is today. Of course, in responding to any such fraud case, time is of the essence, and any unnecessary delay is detrimental to innocent consumers, to the March of Dimes, and ultimately to the babies whose lives we are dedicated to protect.  

Of course, not every case of registration of a domain name that is confusingly similar to the MARCH OF DIMES brand involves fraud. Some registrants are well-intentioned and simply do not appreciate that their registration creates a potential for confusion and for undermining our mission.  Often we can quickly contact these registrants, using the contact data in their Whois records, explain the situation, and promptly resolve it.  If Whois no longer serves this purpose, and we cannot contact  these registrants until after they have invested in the creation of a website and incurred other expenses, these small and quickly resolved matters could become much more time-consuming and costly to handle.  Adoption of the OPOC proposal could well have this effect.  

Finally, we wish to note that the growth of proxy or private domain name registration services is already making it more difficult for the March of Dimes to combat online fraud and protect our brand as discussed above.  One very positive feature of the alternative proposal in Appendix B is that it would phase out the use of these services.  Instead, individual registrants who can demonstrate, to an objective third party, a concrete need to hide their Whois data for reasons of personal safety would be the only ones authorized to do so.  This is a far more appropriate way to address whatever legitimate privacy concerns are raised by the long-standing system of public access to Whois data. We urge ICANN to consider adopting an approach based on Appendix B (the “special circumstances proposal”).
Thank you for considering the views of the March of Dimes.

Very truly yours,

Lori S. Schulman

